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BUREAU OF PUBLIC WORKS 
SPECIAL MEETING 

555 Main Street, Hartford 
Monday, June 30, 2022 

 
Present: Commissioners John Avedisian, Richard Bush, Allen Hoffman, Raymond 

Sweezy, Alvin Taylor, Richard W. Vicino and District Chairman William 
DiBella (7) 

Remote 
Attendance: Commissioners Andrew Adil, James Healy, Dominic Pane and James 

Woulfe (4)  
 
Absent: Commissioners Donald Currey, David Drake, Byron Lester, Maureen 

Magnan, Alphonse Marotta, Bhupen Patel and Calixto Torres (7) 
Also  
Present: Commissioner Jacqueline Mandyck   

Scott W. Jellison, Chief Executive Officer 
Christopher Stone, District Counsel  
John S. Mirtle, District Clerk 
Steve Bonafonte, Assistant District Counsel  
Christopher Levesque, Chief Operating Officer 
Robert Barron, Chief Financial Officer / Director of Finance  
Sue Negrelli, Director of Engineering  
Tom Tyler, Director of Facilities  
David Rutty, Director of Operations 
Jason Waterbury, Manager of Engineering Services  
Robert Schwarm, Director of Information Technology (Remote Attendance)  
Nick Salemi, Communications Administrator  
Lisa Remsen, Manager of Budget and Analysis (Remote Attendance) 
Carrie Blardo, Assistant to the Chief Operating Officer (Remote Attendance) 
Victoria Escoriza, Executive Assistant 
David Baker, IT Consultant (Remote attendance)  
Joseph Szerejko, Independent Consumer Advocate (Remote Attendance) 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Richard Vicino at 3:01 PM  
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS RELATIVE TO AGENDA ITEMS 
 

No one from the public appeared to be heard.  
 

APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES 
 

On motion made by District Chairman DiBella and duly seconded, the 
meeting minutes of May 16, 2022 were approved.  
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INTEGRATED PLAN  
 

Jason Waterbury, Manager of Engineering, gave a presentation on the integrated plan.  
 

Commissioner Adil entered the meeting remotely at 3:37 PM  
 

 
NEW TECHNOLOGY, GASIFICATION, AND PYROLYSIS  

 
The Bureau discussed new technology opportunities for the District including gasification and 

pyrolysis. 
 

Without objection, Chairman Vicino moved to refer this topic to the District Board for creation of 
a special committee on technology.  

 
 

OPPORTUNITY FOR GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 

Independent Consumer Advocate Joseph Szerejko requested that the following letters from 
speakers at the May 16th Bureau of Public Works Meeting regarding Magnolia Street and his 

letter to the Bureau of Public Works of June 3, 2022 be entered into the meeting minutes under 
general public comment.  He also asked that the records requested in his letter of June 3, 

2022 be provided to him. 
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COMMISSIONER COMMENTS & QUESTIONS  
 

Commission Bush inquired about why the MDC does not have an irrigation rate.  
 

Commissioner Taylor inquired about the Hartford Commissioners’ stance on the flooding issue 
at Magnolia Street and Albany Avenue.   

 
Commissioner Hoffman asked why gasification and pyrolysis doesn’t go to the Strategic 

Planning Committee and use the existing committee structure instead of creation of a new 
committee.  

 
Commissioner Vicino congratulated Jason Waterbury, Manager of Engineering, and Dave 

Rutty, Director of Operations, on their recent promotions.  
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:56 PM 
 
ATTEST: 
 

 
John S. Mirtle    _________________ 
District Clerk        Date of Approval 


